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MUSE Advisory Board Open Meeting Minutes
Middle School Library
December 18, 2003

In attendance:  Tomek Ulatowski, Ron Bowman, Don Kirkpatrick, Deena Zarlin, Jed Ayres, Mel McKinney, CC Ulatowski, Mina Cohen, Kristine Decker, Dave Gross, Mark Morton, Mike Matheson, Cathie Mellon, Linda White, Jenny Otter, Tobin Hahn, Rhoda Teplow, Sallie Werson, Myra Beals, Shauna Gilberti, Derrick Hutchinson and Carrie Honeycutt.

Approval of November Minutes -   Don moved to pass the minutes as written, Ron seconded the motion.  Minutes were passed as written.

1.  Grants Awarded - Total Grants Awarded = $16000

                     Albion Art Provider - $350
                          Elk Art Provider - $300
                         GS Art Providers - $4000
                               MS Electives - $3000
                            MS Science/Art - $850
               Miasa Library Materials - $400
                        Band Sheet Music - $500
                         Chorus Uniforms - $700
        Community School Fieldtrips - $500
                                   Model UN - $1400
                                  HS Improv - $2000
                          HS Science Club - $1000
                      HS Peer Counseling - $1000

2. Car Raffle - CC shared the advertisement in San Francisco Focus magazine.  Tickets are being sold.  The credit card machine arrived today.  Lucinda has been taking information and will get back to those who wanted to purchase a ticket with a credit card.  Volunteers are needed to sell tickets.  A direct mail campaign is in the works.  Keep up the great work Mel and team!  

3.  Voting Procedures - Trustees are voting members and are not allowed to vote on their own proposals due to a conflict of interest.  Ron expressed his concern for an administrator having a vote because he feels it is a conflict of interest.  Proposals are voted on during a closed session (all grant requesters are excused for the voting process).

4. Candlelight Inn Tour -  The Candlelight Inn Tour was Thursday, December 11th.  Don reported that we made around $2000 from the event.  The Inn Tour was a success!  Thank you Don for all of your organization and energy!

The next MUSE meeting is scheduled for Thursday, January 22nd  at 3:40 pm in the Middle School Library. 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________


MUSE Advisory Board Open Meeting Minutes
Middle School Library
November 20, 2003

In attendance:  Tomek Ulatowski, Ron Bowman, Kathleen Rzeplinski, Don Kirkpatrick, Deena Zarlin, Jed Ayres, Mel McKinney, CC Ulatowski, Mina Cohen, Kristine Decker, Dave Gross, Mark Morton, Mike Matheson, Jim Shock, Derrick Hutchinson and Ann Birdsell.

Approval of October Minutes -   Deena moved to pass the minutes as written, CC seconded the motion.  Minutes were passed as written.

Financial Report -     Restricted Funds        $46,627.52
                    Unrestricted Funds    $27,157.54

1.  Review of Trustees -  Mike Matheson and Mark Morton were appointed as Trustees.  Ron did not believe a site administrator should have a vote.  Other Trustees are as follows:

Tomek Ulatowski, President        Jed Ayres    Don Kirkpatrick
Ron Bowman, Vice President        Mel McKinney    Deena Zarlin
Kathleen Rzeplinski, Treasurer        Mina Cohen        Lisa Fredrickson
Kristine Decker, Secretary            
CC Ulatowski, Secretary

2. High School Grant Proposal - Mike Matheson submitted a grant request for a Guidance Counselor supported by his staff.  Some concerns were the politics surrounding this position, necessity vs. enrichment, and is this considered bailing out the District.  Derek Hutchinson voiced his frustration without a counselor and the immediate need for a counselor.  After a very passionate debate, the grant was approved with three dissenting.  

3.  Correspondance - Karen Lewis was able to teach poetry in the schools due to a MUSE grant.  She sent her thanks a copy of Millie Jensen's third grade poetry book, Nature's Moon.
Beth Ryan sent thanks for the High School equipment grant.  They love the new equipment and feel their workout room is finally able to be called a "Fitness Room".  
Fort Bragg Kiwans Club sent a Certificate of Appreciation for co-sponsoring the Stay a Little Longer Local Encore.

4.  Update on Car Raffle - The website for the raffle is <mendocinocorvettesummer.org>.  There will be a total of 3000 tickets sold, one third of them must be sold to break even.  Lucinda Clark is covering the phones for the raffle and a credit card/pay pal machine was installed in her home.  The auction ends July 10th or when all the tickets are sold.  Tickets are tax deductable and will be available in mid December.  Thank you to Mel and his team for the great energy and enthusiasm.  
    CC moved to appoint Tomek and Kathleen as the only persons authorized to borrow on MUSE's credit line at the Savings Bank.  Don seconded the motion and the motion was passed unanimously.

5.  Ledford House Dinner  - The Ledford House dinner was a success and very fun!  The profits were $4940.00 for the dinner and bar profits are still to come.  Thank you Ron and Mina for all of your hardwork and a wonderful event!

6.  MUSEmushroom&music  - The Cook-off was great fun and pulled in $1561.00.  Thank you CC for all of your effort, it was fabulous.

7.  Candlelight Inn Tour -  The Candlelight Inn Tour is  Wednesday December 10 and Thursday, December 11th.  Docents are needed, if interested contact Don.  It is a fun event and the food's good too!

The next MUSE meeting is scheduled for Thursday, December 18th at 3:40 pm in the Middle School Library. 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________



MUSE BOARD of TRUSTEES OPEN MEETING MINUTES
October 23, 2003

Special Presentations from Grant Recipients:
 Kim Bratton started off by thanking MUSE for all of their support and
continued support.  Her chamber singers sang a song to thank MUSE for all their help.
 Shauna Gilberti informed MUSE her band program is doing well and thank
you for making it possible.
 Tobin Hahn and his Science Club showed a video and demonstrated their
fuel cell robot.  The students gave thanks and showed how their grant was spent.
 Jenny Otter gave thanks for her Model UN Club and how they are looking
forward to their conference in Berkley. 
 Margaret Iacuaniello gave thanks and spoke of her class trips to the Lodge
at the Woods and how meaningful it was to all who participated. 
 Ronnie James showed a video and discussed her Owl Box Project.  She
was pleased to report 2 of the Owl boxes are in use.
 Linda Lancaster expressed thanks on behalf of the Band Boosters for all of
MUSE's hard work to save the Music Programs.
 Mike Moreland thanked MUSE for supporting his French Program and that
his students benefit greatly.  His students are in Paris speaking French.
 Deena Zarlin gave thanks to MUSE on behalf of Suzanne Jennings and
Scott Southard.

Attended by: Tomek Ulatowski, Linda Cohen, Deena Zarlin, Kristine Decker, CC Ulatowski, Don Kirkpatrick, Shirley Kirkpatrick, Mel McKinney, Mina Cohen, Ron Bowman, Mark Morton, Judy Minkus, Mike Matheson, Debbie Chandler, Linda Lancaster, Carrie Honeycutt and Jim Shock.

1.    September Minutes:  CC moved to pass the minutes as written and Mina seconded the motion.  The minutes were passed unanimously.

2.    Treasurer's Report*:
    Balance                 $ 36,584.05
    Restricted                    24,219.98
    Available Funds                12364.07

*See the attached report.

General business:

3. High School Grant Proposal - Mike informed the board at this point the staff has not come to consensus on how to spend their $5,000.00 grant.  Mike also stressed that he wants the money spent on a concrete program, where it would be most utilized.  He hopes by the November meeting his staff would be able to come to a unanimous meeting.

4.   Car Raffle  - Mel enthusiastically shared the next phases of the car raffle with the board.  Mel estimated the total cost to make the car raffle successful to be around $100,000.  Costs include advertisement, a new corvette, administrative costs and miscellaneous costs.  The advertisement layout must be submitted to Cummings Magazine (200,000 plus subscribers) by November 15th.  Some logistical challenges include:  building and mailing tickets, ticket sales staff, and determining whether or not to sell an unlimited amount of tickets or to only sell a set amount.  Thank you Mel for your continued enthusiasm and commitment!

5.  Upcoming Fundraisers - November 10th is the Ledford House Dinner to honor June and Bob Miller.  Tickets are on sale for $50 per person.  There will be music by the chorus and band starting at 6:15 pm.  Dinner starts at 7 pm with an auction to follow. 
     November 16th on the Mac Callum House lawn is the MUSEmushroomn'music fest.  This event is part of the Mushroom Festival and is advertised in the Mushroom Festival brochure.  There will be 10 teams competing and Jazz by Bob Ayres.  Tickets are $10 per person.  Teams are still needed, if interested in competing talk to CC.

6.  Where are we headed? - A discussion was started on where MUSE is heading.  Mel stated the great thing about MUSE is that it is non-political and does not have an agenda.  CC stated that by being non-political MUSE is able to act as the ear of the community.  It was agreed upon unanimously that if MUSE is to continue to be successful, we must continue to stay non-political. 
    A valid point was raised that we (MUSE) should look at or re-examine how we can be of help to all and ensure no one/group is being ignored.  Further discussion is needed on the topic.   

Thank you to all who attended and a huge thank you to all grant recipients who presented!

The next meeting is scheduled for November 20th at 3:40 pm in the Middle School Library.

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________


MUSE BOARD of TRUSTEES OPEN MEETING MINUTES
September 25, 2003


Attended by: Tomek Ulatowski, Kathleen Rezplinski, Deena Zarlin, Kristine Decker, CC Ulatowski, Mina Cohen, Karen Timmer and Jim Shock

1.    August Minutes:  Mina motioned to pass the minutes as written and Kathleen seconded the motion.  The minutes were passed unanimously.

2.    Treasurer's Report*:
    Balance                 $ 61,323.44
    Restricted                    59,404.00
    Available Funds                 7,641.27

*See the attached report.

General business:

3. Save the Music Fund 2004-05 - Kathleen motioned to set aside $15,000 from the Save the Music Fund toward the Save the Music Fund for the 2004/05 school year.  Mina seconded the motion and the motion was passed unanimously.

4.   Insurance Renewal - Kathleen informed the board that our insurance policy is almost expired.  Mina motioned to renew the 1-year liability and property insurance policy.  Don seconded the motion and the motion was passed unanimously.   

5.  Grant Proposals  - Deena presented the grant requests for both the Grammar and Middle Schools.  The Grammar school proposed their grant to pay for a K-5 PE Program.  Mina motioned to grant the request and Tomek seconded the motion.  The motion was passed unanimously.
    The Middle School proposed to pay for half the cost of 1 period per day for Suzanne Jennings to come and teach Health, Safety, and Gardening.  Deena motioned to grant the request and Don seconded the motion.  The motion was passed unanimously.
    Deena informed the Board that the High School is still working on their grant request.  Currently, the High School is working on coming to a consensus as a staff. 

6.  Car Raffle - Mel enthusiastically shared successful advertisements for car raffles with the Board.  He expressed the advantages of raffling off a new car rather than a vintage car.  Mel also informed the Board that a friend of his is willing to front a new corvette for the raffle.  In order for a car raffle to be successful, Mel said ours must stand out.  To make our car raffle stand out, Mel is comprising a winner's package.  The package is still a work in progress but would include a stay at the Little River Inn, dining at Mendocino restaurants, etc. 
    To make the raffle a success between $15,000 and $18,000 would be needed for advertising, availability of credit card purchases, and a space with phone coverage.  There is an average of a 6-month turn around for car raffles.  Don motioned to support the car raffle and proceed.  CC seconded the motion and the motion was passed unanimously.  From this point forward, a Car Raffle account was formed.  Thank you Mel for all of your hard work, creative thinking and amazing dedication!

7.  Election of Officers - Deena motioned to elect all officers for another year.  Don seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.  Officers are as follows:
                 President - Tomek Ulatowski
        Vice President - Ron Bowman
                 Treasurer - Kathleen Rzeplinski
        Co-Secretaries - CC Ulatowski & Kristine Decker

8.  Change to the By-laws - See attached for proposed amendments to the By-laws.  Don motioned to amend the by-laws as proposed.  Tomek seconded the motion and the motion was passed unanimously.

9. Ledford House Dinner - The dinner is scheduled for Monday, November 10th.  There will be cocktails from 6 to 7 pm.  Dinner starts at 7 pm and a silent auction will follow.  Bronwynn Rhoades is collecting writings from former students of Bob and June Millers.  Thank you to Mina for all of your hard work to organize the event!

Thank you to all who attended!

The annual meeting is scheduled for October 23rd at 3:40 pm in the Performing Arts Center. 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________


 AUGUST 28, 2003
Attended by: Tomek Ulatowski, Kathleen Rezplinski, Janet Stein, Deena Zarlin, Kristine Decker, CC Ulatowski, Pamela Graham, Mina Cohen, Jed Ayres, Donna Schuler, Glenda McDorman, Ron Bowman, Mike Matheson, Linda Cohen and Jim Shock

1.    July Minutes:  Mina motioned to pass the minutes as written and CC seconded the motion.  The minutes were passed unanimously.

2.    Treasurer's Report*:
    Balance                 $ 65,907.15
    Restricted                    59,404.00
    Available Funds                 6,503.15
    Save the Music Campaign    59,390.00

*See the attached report.

General business:

3.  Thank you from the MUSIC PROGRAM-  Kim Bratton and Shauna Gilberti wanted to extend their thanks to MUSE for raising funds to pay their salaries and keep the music programs alive in MUSD.  They both commended MUSE on their efforts and extended their sincere appreciation to MUSE and their supporters.  THANK YOU!

4.   New MUSE Trustees - Tomek motioned to extend an invitation to Jed Ayres and Penny Honer to join MUSE's Board of Trustees.  Ron seconded the motion.  The motion was passed unanimously.  Welcome aboard Jed and Penny, we are excited to have your great energy and amazing commitment be part of our board. 

5.  Grant Proposals  - Linda Cohen informed the Board that the Grammar and Middle school sites do not have a grant proposal at this point.  She extended the sites overwhelming appreciation for the grant.  The Grammar and Middle school sites want to wait and make sure their grant is spent on something that is much needed.  No grants were issued.
    Mike Matheson presented the Board with a tentative proposal.  The High school proposed to spend their grant on support for students taking online advanced placement and foreign language classes.  Mike still has to review the grant proposal with his staff.  No grant was issued.

6.  Update e-mail lists - CC pointed out that e-mail lists should be cleaned up to make sure all new members are included and exclude those who no longer are part of MUSE.  Kristine will be compiling an updated e-mail list.

7.  Upcoming Fundraisers -
            
    September 16th & 17th    Back to School Nights- coffee & cookies
September 25th        Kevin n' Coconuts @ Abalone Room w/cook off
October 5th            Rummage Sale - Parent Group might take over
November 10th        Ledford House Dinner honoring June/Bob Miller
November 16th    "MUSEmushroomnmusic" 12-2pm on the Mac House lawn.  Local talent and mushroom cook off under the tent.
December or January    Monte Carlo Night
Fall 2004    Opera Fresca Benefit Concert Night

Thank you to all who attended!
The next meeting is scheduled for September 25th at 3:40 pm in the Middle School Library. 



July 24, 2003 

Attended by: Tomek Ulatowski, Kathleen Rzepinski, CC Ulatowski, Lisa Fredrickson, Don Kirkpatrick, Mina Cohen, Deena Zarlin, Karen Timmer, Shirley Kirkpatrick, Jim Shock and Kristine Decker. To all in attendance, thank you for your time and effort! 

1. June Minutes- Kathleen motioned to pass the minutes and CC seconded the 

motion. The minutes were passed. 

2. Treasurer‚s Report* - 

Balance $65,852.15 

Restricted 58,904.00 

Last Chance (Honer) 2,000.00 ** 

Site Grants 15,000.00 ($5000/site) 

Available Funds 6,948.15 

*See the attached report. 

** This is a special fund generously donated by Peggy Merrill in honor of Tom and Penny Honer. Thank you Peggy! 

General business: 

3. Call for Grants: There is $5000 for each of the three sites to be dispersed at the August 28th meeting. The site administrators must put forth grant requests at the next meeting before funds will be dispersed. Money will not be dispersed without grant proposals. Individual grants will be called for at a later date. 

4. Joint Fundraising: CC informed the Board of a request a parent of the Satellite school made of MUSE. The Satellite school parents want to join MUSE and raise funds for their school. Our mission was discussed and it was concluded that MUSE fundraises only for the Mendocino School District. If the Satellite school joins the Mendocino School District, this issue will be open for discussion. 

5. Vintage Car Raffle: The idea is to purchase a vintage/"hot" car and raffle it away. It would be advertised nationwide in classic car magazines and tickets would be sold via the internet or by phone. It would require the purchase of a car, a website for secure purchases and to hire or contract out phone services. The Board decided to allow Mel to explore the idea further and make it work. A huge thank you to Mel for all of your dedication and energy! 

6. Fundraisers: An auction via the internet was discussed. The auction would consist of items such as school supplies or school related materials. A "quick pay" option would be available, so customers could pay with a credit/debit card. 

CC spoke with grant writer Lin Barrett about the Pedia Card. The specifics were not clear, so Lin will be asked to explain the idea to the board at the August meeting. 

Mina talked about Back to School Bucks, BSB. The bucks would be sold $1 to $1 BSB. The merchants, who agree to accept the bucks, will keep $0.80 of the $1 BSB and MUSE will receive $0.20 of every BSB spent. The bucks will be available to buy soon but merchants will not accept the BSBs until the last week of September. Thank you Mina for all of your hard work! 

7. By-laws Revisions: The by-laws were read and revisions were made. It was agreed the name of the MUSE Advisory Board should be changed to MUSE Board of Trustees. The Board of Trustees will consist of Trustees and Officers. Our supports behind the scenes are to be called Advisory Committee members, those who are supporters that occasionally attend meetings. Advisory Committee members are non-voting members. The By-law revisions will be voted on at the August meeting. 

8. Ledford House Dinner: The Board decided to honor June and Bob Miller at the November 3rd dinner. At this point the date still has to be firmed up. 

9. Other: After 2 great years, Karen requested to step down as a board member. Sad to see her leave; Lisa motioned to release Karen from her Trustee status and make her an Advisory Committee member. CC seconded the motion and the Board unanimously passed the motion. Thank you Karen for your time and support! 

At the September meeting new Advisory Members will be elected. Anyone interested or if you know someone, please encourage them to come to the Middle School Library September 25th at 3:40 pm. Officers will be voted on as well. 

NEXT MUSE Meeting is August 28th at 3:40 pm in the MS Library 

June 26, 2003 
Attended by: Tomek Ulatowski, Kathleen Rezplinski, Karen Timmer, Deena Zarlin, Kristine Decker, Sally Swan and MJ Devore 

1. May Minutes:  The May minutes were amended to reflect Karen was unable to create a Developmental P.E. curriculum; therefore, 
she graciously turned down the $1500 for those services.  Also, the Fundraising Workshop scheduled for this meeting did not happen 
and thus removed from the minutes.  Minutes approved with the above alterations. 

2. Treasurer's Report*: 
 Balance       $ 60,272.15 
 Restricted          43,904.00 
 Available Funds         16,368.15 
 Save the Music Campaign    52,555.00 

*See the attached report. 

General business: 

3.   Save the Music Fund split 50/50: Since the Band Boosters were very concerned regarding their efforts and their funds, CC wrote a 
letter to the Band and Chorus Boosters informing them MUSE will set up 2 restricted funds, one for the Band Boosters and another 
for the Chorus Boosters. From this date forward, all funds donated to the Save the Music fund will be split 50/50 between the Band 
restricted fund and the Chorus restricted fund.  People are also; free to donate to one particular fund.  Sally Swan assured the Board 
she would make 2 accounts as well for the $10,000 already dispersed. 

4.  Symphony of the Redwoods: A request was made for $500 for a K-5 concert by the Symphony of the Redwoods.  The importance 
of the concert was discussed and the lack of funds of the schools.  The board voted unanimously to award $500 to the Symphony of 
the Redwoods 

5.  Stay a Little Longer - A Local Encore: This is a joint effort between Fort Bragg and Mendocino Band Boosters.  The profits from 
the event will be evenly split between Fort Bragg and Mendocino.  Mendocino's share will be split between both the Chorus and Band 
Boosters.  Fort Bragg Kiwanis Club is underwriting half of the event for the Fort Bragg Band Boosters.  The Mendocino Band 
Boosters asked MUSE to underwrite this event on their behalf.  Kathleen proposed MUSE underwrite half of the budgeted expenses, 
while Fort Bragg Kiwanis Club underwrites half the expenses as well.  Half of the budgeted expenses is estimated to be $1500, if need 
be the amount will be adjusted depending upon the final cost of the event.  Tomek seconded the motion and the motion was passed 
unanimously.   A discussion followed regarding publicity for sponsorship.  Mary Jane assured the Board, MUSE will be allowed to 
put up posters and will be advertised as sponsoring the event. 

6. By-laws Changes: It was decided the proposed changes to the by-laws be tabled until the next meeting, since some of our members 
had to leave and we no longer had a quorum.  

It was suggested to honor Bob and June Miller at the Ledford House dinner in November.  

THE NEXT MEETING IS JULY 24TH 4pm at Mina's house 

  

May 22, 2003 

Attended by: CC Ulatowski, Shirley Kirkpatrick, Mel McKinney, Janet Stein, Ron Bowman, Don Kirkpatrick, Deena Zarlin, Linda Cohen, Kristine Decker, and Jim Shock 

1. Minutes approved: Kathleen/Don 

2. Treasurer's Report*: 
 Balance       $ 47,706.46 
 Restricted          39,990.05 
 Available Funds           7,716.41 
 Save the Music Campaign    48,768.79 

*See the attached report. 

General business: 
3. Save the Music Report: MUSE fulfilled their commitment to Save the Music by raising 50 percent of the needed funds.  Thank you to Mel for your commitment and hard work, it is much appreciated!  Mel reported the campaign never officially closed and will continue in some form.  CC stressed that the Music Fund is needed every year to keep the program alive.  Save the Music deadline was May 15th; however, the fund is necessary to ensure music goes on in the schools over the next couple of years.  There will continue to be a special fund for music.  A question was raised as to if the band boosters are willing to work on the campaign for the long term?  It was suggested to thank the community for their generous contributions and stress the on-going campaign.  
4. Call for Proposals: It was discussed as to the most appropriate time to call for grant proposals.  CC thought proposals should be called for before school is over, so when September comes no important grants are neglected.  There was discussion regarding who should submit proposals (sites or teachers).  It was decided since teaching assignments are unknown, it would be best if proposals came from each of the sites.  It was motioned to call for proposals before school is out and to have grant requests taken at the August meeting.  The motion was passed and then amended to inform the site administrators in August that MUSE has $15,000 to be split equally between the three sites.    
5. Secretary's Report: The district requested the dates of next year's meetings.  The meetings will continue to be the fourth Thursday of each month.  A special Fundraising Workshop will take place at the next meeting, June 26, to discuss what worked and what did not.  
6. Committee Report on By-laws: The committee shared their suggested changes to the by-laws.  See attached.  There was discussion regarding 48-hour notice previous to all meetings.  It was decided the proposed changes to the by-laws be tabled until the next meeting, so all members can properly review the suggested revisions.  
7.  Insurance for Non-profit: CC reported the cost of insurance is outrageously expensive and not worth the cost.  If necessary, it is possible to purchase a one-day insurance policy. 
8. Other:  CC informed the board about Karen Timmer's possible retirement. Jim Shock reported that the district is trying to hire Karen to complete a curriculum for  Developmental PE program. This work must be completed by June 30. A request was made for MUSE to fund a portion of that expense -  $1500 which is  proportional  to the amount MUSE has supported Karen's program during the year. This was deemed appropriate since the cuts to the Developmental  PE program several years ago led to the founding of MUSE and  MUSE has supported part of the program since then.  CC motioned to allocate the remaining $400 from the Adaptive PE fund and grant an additional $1100 from the unrestricted fund to ensure the continuation of a Developmental PE program in the schools through the writing of a curriculum.  Don seconded the motion and the board passed the motion assuming MUSD board approval. 


APRIL 24, 2003 

 Attended by : CC Ulatowski, Karen Timmer, Judy Jonas, Mel McKinney, Deena Zarlin, Kristine Decker, Tomek Ulatowski, Susie Plocher, Don Kirkpatrick, Kathleen Rzeplinski, Ron Bowman, Margaret Iacuanello, Jim Shock, Linda Cohen 

1. Minutes approved: Tomek/ Ron 

2. Treasurer's Report*: 

Balance $ 21,571.69 

Restricted 18,171.26 

Available Funds 3,400.43 

Save the Music Campaign $25,070. 

*See attached report 

Tomek suggested that we should be paying Kathleen, the amount MUSE paid MCCF, for the extensive work as Treasurer* she'll think about it. 

General business: 

3. Acknowledgment of the donation from the Mutos and great appreciation for the good and thorough job Mary performed as MUSE secretary. 

4. Save the Music Report: Mel and the amazing Music team have raised $15,000 in the 2 1/2 weeks since the birth of the effort! Mel sent out 60 well-composed letters to those folks he thought could afford and not be offended by the request. Time is a concern, this remaining amount to be raised won't happen with bake sales, major donors need to be found. There has been 3 meetings so far with the task force. Beyond the immediate campaign, Mel asks if he should inquire into a national antique car auction for raising a possible $40 - 50,000, money from outside the community.The idea was blessed by the advisory. 

 A Mendocino Music Festival Committee has begun to plan a Sunday, July 27th, at the finish of the festival, they have said we could use the tent (900 seats) for an afternoon variety music program. Logistics and publicity needs to be worked out. 

Any names you can think of for possible donors for the Save the Sound of Music campaign, forward them to Mel, MEL@mcn.org. 

Jim Shock when asked about the commitment to the Music program, said he was optimistic. May 15th the second round of dismissal notices are handed out, so that is why there is a May 15th goal for raising $55,000. 

THANK YOU, MEL, FOR YOUR TREMENDOUS EFFORTS AND SUPPORT! 

6. Fundraising: Tomek reports that $87,000 has been allocated this year with $3,400 remaining. This is a huge sum and we have accomplished what we have set out to do. We are not here to create a power base, there is no agenda, no bureaucracy, ALL of the money collected goes right back to the kids. 

A. Parcel Tax - (Mel and Tomek) Tomek made a report to the Budget Committee, it is in their hands. Mention of the Santa Rosa Teachers' Union sponsoring a parcel tax there. 

B. Upcoming events 

"Skin on the Coast", Saturday, April 24th. 
Morgan-Daniels Band, MHS Performing Arts Center, Saturday, May 3rd . 

Big Fun Fair, Sunday, June 1st. 

C. Ideas - Ron and Don will still work on the Giants Night, Sept. 12 

CC presents auction website link. There is a link to the Big Fun Fair from muse.mcn.org. 

7. There is a need to revise the by-laws and structure of the MUSE board. Kathleen, Margaret, Mina, Don, and CC will recommend changes at the next MUSE meeting in May. The review meeting is at Don's house, Tuesday, May 20 at 2pm. 

8. Suggestions for the honoree(s) at Nov. Ledford House Dinner: 

Judy Brooks and Ray, trustee at College of the Redwoods 

Don Hahn, maybe more than one to be honored, Don Kirkpatrick 

9. Mina will ask the Culinary Class to help with the BBQ before the awards ceremony on June 4th, call Judy Jonas. 

THE NEXT MUSE MEETING IS MAY 22ND, THURSDAY IN THE MMS LIBRARY 

PRIORITY----- THE MUSIC PROGRAM 

MUSE Advisory Board Minutes, March 27, 2003 

Attendance: Tomek Ulatowski, Susie Plocher, Alexis Moyer, Connie Allen, 
Robin Carneen, CC ULatowski, Mel McKinney, Judy Jonas, Karen Timmer, 
Deena Zarlin, Lisa Buringrud, Molly Moser, Lieben Guenther, Kristine 
Decker, Margaret Iacuaniello, Linda Cohen, Kathleen Rzeplinski, Mary 
Muto, Jenny Otter, Beth Ryan, Jim Shock, Mike Matheson, Lisa 
Fredrickson, Janet Stein. 

Financial Report: Available Balance as of 2/28/02:  $16, 578.00 

General Business: 
*Minutes approved. Karen motion, Judy second. 
* Mel McKinney and Kristine Decker joined the Muse Advisory Board, Lisa 
motion, Judy second. 
We were honored by Mel‚s presence and grateful for his generous donation 
the previous evening of $1000.00 to launch the new „Save the Music‰ 
fundraising program. We were also grateful for Kristine‚s interest as 
she is already an important, vital member of our school community. 
*Band boosters reported that another $800.00 in donations was raised at 
the door at the Music Festival on March 26th. 
*Janet Stein reported that she raised $1,835. from parents and community 
members in support of the Developmental PE program at MGS. 
*This Muse meeting was slated for proposals/grant awards and there was 
not enough time to discuss other issues. Therefore, a separate 
meeting(s) needs to be scheduled for other business including a review 
of bylaws, a „Focus on Fudraising,‰ including updates on plans in 
progress, and a „Town Meeting‰ of sorts, to discuss the recent drastic 
budget cuts and their impact on MUSE. 

*A special meeting was set for a „Save the Music‰ fundraising planning 
session at the Little River Inn on Tuesday, April 1st at 8:30 am.  All 
interested parties are invited and encouraged to attend. 

*A letter was recived by Mike Moreland stating that he has successfully 
arranged to donate his Teacher's Union Dues to MUSE in lieu of joining 
the union. A check was enclosed for $383.50 for a partial year of union 
dues and more will be forthcoming. Mike requested that this donation be 
earmarked for French Tutoring services with Dan Kozloff, offered through 
the Independent Study program, which should not be a problem. Kathleen 
and Mary will look into how to handle this. 
It is important to note that we were honored by Mr.Morleand‚s decision 
to donate his proposed union dues. It is a creative way to support MUSE 
and our shared desire to fund inovative programs in all of the schools. 
A heartfelt thank you to Mike for this donation. 

Grant Proposals/Grant Awards 
1. After School Homework Club, MGS, Robin Carneen: Currently a volunteer 
position due to budget cuts in Social Services, serves any child in K-3 
that needs help with homework. 7-10 students served at this time. 
Amount Requested: $800.00  toward Salary of $10p/h for two aides. 
Amount Granted: $400.00, which will hopefully help with one salary. 
2. PE equipment for PE and Sports Program, MHS, MCHS, Beth Ryan: 
New excersie equipment for weight room to promote health, safety and to 
support all sport and PE programs. All students can use weight room. 
Amount Requested: $2500.00  for three pieces of equipment. 
Amount Granted: $2500.00 ($1000. from general fund, $1500. teen fund.) 
MUSE traditonally funds programs rather than products but decided that 
this equipment is necessary to run PE and Sport Programs, and the 
equipment will serve many students for many years. 
3. Band and Music Boosters, All Sites, Maryjane Devore and Lisa 
Buringrud. Band Boosters requested $45,000 toward salaries  to keep the 
music program next year, Lisa Buringrud requested an initial $10,000 to 
go toward both music programs. 
Amount Requested: $10,000 or $45,000 
Amount Granted: $10,000.00 toward saving the music program for the 
2003-2004 school year. 
4. Developmental PE, Physical PE, MGS, Karen Timmer. Funds to continue 
the PE program, including salary, through the end of the 2002-2003 
school year. MUSE was pleased to hear that the parents of the children 
involved in the program, or soon to be involved in the program, raised 
more than $1800 in private donations, therefore meeting our plea to help 
match funds. 
Amount Requested: $4200.00 or matching funds. 
Amount Granted: $1800.00 
5. Social Science, MHS, Jenny Otter:  In-depth focus on current world 
issues, including an oppurtunity to attend the Model United Nations 
session at UCB during the 2003-2004 school year. 20-30 students can 
participate in this excellent program. 
Amount Requested: $1800.00 
Amount Granted: $1000.00 (MUSE hopes that students, staff and families 
will donate matching funds. 
6. KAKX, Radio-Audio, MHS and MCHS, Scott Southard. Funds needed one 
time only  to help move the Antenna to comply to MHRB rules. This will 
enable the only student-voice braodcast in Mendocion County  to 
continue. Many fundraising activities planned to match funds. 
Amount Requested: $5000. 
Amount Granted: $2000.00 

All who requested funds and did not receive entire amount needed are 
encouraged to apply again at our first grant meeting in the fall. 

It was an exciting MUSE meeting, so many requests, new donors, new 
members, matching funds raised and worthy grants awarded to help keep 
are wonderful and innovative programs and staff going strong! 

Next  MUSE Meeting, April 24, 2003, 3:30pm in MMS LIbrary 

MUSE Advisory Board Meeting~~February 27, 2003 

Attended by : Karen Timmer, CC Ulatowski, Mina Cohen, Deena Zarlin, Don Kirkpatrick, Shirley Kirkpatrick, Millie Jensen, Ron Bowman, Janet Stein, Mike Matheson, Linda Cohen, Jim Shock, Margaret Iacuaniello 

Treasurer's Report: 
 Balance  $16,578.00 
 Restricted Funds               8,530.26 
 Available Funds     8,047.74 

 See attached 3-page report. 

General business: 
1. Minutes approved: Tomek/Ron 
2. Meeting with Sally Swan: Mina reported that a recipient of MUSE money submits an independent contractor form to District to be paid.  Sally keeps a spreadsheet of money granted, date the granted money received from MUSE, and expenses to date.  Sally will send a copy of this to Kathleen. 
 Regular district employees have part of MUSE granted-money taken out to pay for their benefits.  Jim reported this is between 11% - 17%.  MUSE may want to grant more money to cover this, or ask for it to be incorporated in requests. 
3. Thank-you to Mina for recent great article to The Mendocino Beacon. 
4. Calendar of MUSE events needs to be developed as to not overload volunteers/community. 
5. Monthly credit card donations need to be tracked.  Are they being deposited directly to Kathleen? 
6. Announcement of March grant awards will be given at each site.  There will be a total of $10,000.  The money will not necessarily be split equally between levels, rather awarded as merited.  Those requesting funds need to be present at March 27 meeting to answer questions.  Those awarded money will be asked to publicize it by a letter to the local paper and other appropriate times.  This will be the last granting period of the year. 
7. Grants will be awarded only when they have been called for a set meetings.  This will avoid confusion of when MUSE funds and will allow everyone to be fairly heard. (Dale Leister will return to present his Poets in the Schools proposal at the March meeting.) 
8. Spanish program is getting closer to finding a teacher.  The Rec Center cycle of programs has been passed, but Ron will check for the beginning of the next cycle.  Target beginning of the Spanish classes will be for the next cycle, this Spring. 
9. MUSEís independence from the District has been questioned.  CC and others have needed to reassure community members that MUSE does not exist to remedy District budget problems, rather to fund programs/needs that MUSE considers essential.  To this end, MUSE will look into purchasing its own domain address for the website.  Deena will work with Colina (MCN) and Helena Thornton.  On the website, clear MUSE guidelines will be stated. 
10.  Developmental PE is the appropriate name for Karenís PE program. 
11. Thank-you from MGS teachers was received for the varied programs MUSE supports. 

Fundraising Ideas 
1. Crown Hall Dinner- May 3 (Mina) 
 Barbara may create a service auction for this. 
2. Mendocino Cookie Company (Tomek, Jim) 
 Upon arrangement, for every $10.00 spent for coffee, $2.00 will be donated to MUSE. 
3. Back-to-School Script (Mina) 
 Script (gift certificate) supports local businesses with the theme of Letís buy locally.  There would be a limited time of sale (at the beginning of school) with the script costing $10.00.  The script is spent at the participating local store with MUSE reimbursing the merchant $8.00 and keeping $2.00.  This may be labor-intensive. 
4. Parentsí Night Out/ Mendo Night Out (Ron, Don, Shirley) 
 A trip by bus to event in Santa Rosa (ex: concert at Luther Burbank Center) with dinner.  LBC may donate a block of seats.  Piaci is opening a restaurant in Santa Rosa.  We may be able to combine with Jimís talents. 
5. Baseball Event (Ron, Don, Shirley) 
 A block of tickets can be purchased for a trip by bus to Giantsí game including dinner and ferry ride. 
6. Cow Plop Bingo 
 Perhaps at June Faire, have a cow in the field.  People purchase a space on a grid expecting the cow to plop in it. 
7. Auction Day (Millie) 
 In the summer, an outdoor event with donated articles for  raucous auctioning.  There will be no admission cost, but it will be a fun, community event. 
8. Tats for Tots/Skin premiere event (Lisa, Ron, Mina) April 26 
 A day of fun with tattoos to ties in with film debut.  Possibly Captain John, a tattooed performer and other bands (?Dysfunction) will perform.  This may be in conjunction with the local Triangle Tattoo Museum.  A contest of the best tattoo and temporary tattoos may be available.  Lisa has reserved the Caspar Community Center for Saturday, April 26 for this. 
9. MacCallum House BBQ July 5 
 Previously a free event, donations will be accepted with proceeds going to MUSE. 
10. Parent/Teacher Talent Show (Karen) 
11. Woodsong Deena, Margaret, Ron, Tomek, Peggy) 
 Working with College of the Redwoods Fine Woodworking Program, hosting an annual event.  This may be tied with local environment, Big River. 
12. Alumni List/Friendly Mailing (Don, Deena, Shirley) 
 A list of past graduates will be compiled and solicited.  There are several partial lists, some work in progress by the East Lab at the high school.  There may be a grant to pay high schoolers to do the work according to Mike.  Deena will see if other money is needed by MUSE to finalize the list. 
13. March mailing to parents 
 This is timed to respond to parentsí crises of the District staff layoffs. 
14. Plant Sale (Karen, Sapphire Hale, Suzanne McKinley) 
 Proceeds of sale will support the Developmental PE program.  The sale occurs at the June Fun Faire, but may have an earlier sale as plants are ready. 
15. Teddy bears made by Margaret's class will be at the June Faire. 
16. June Fun Faire (CC, Janet, Helena) 
 Many parents are working together for the second annual faire.  More participation from middle and high schools is sought. 
17. MGS/MMS Open House Dinner (CC) May 20 
 BBQ dinner will be held before the Science Fest/Celebration of Learning Open House.  CC will cook, but the rest of the dinner needs to be coordinated by others.  A band combo will play. 
18. MUSE updated brochure (CC, Deena) 
19. Monthly credit card donations 
 Resumed drive to have people contribute to MUSE monthly.  This will be included on the website. 
20. Video by New Pony Productions 
 Focus on an endangered program or on a local topic such as local artists for possible sale through Gallery Books.  The chorus is doing such a video for sale to its parents, so MUSE will not overlap there.  Feasibility/profit of this will be explored. 

Next meeting will be Thursday, March 27 at the middle school library. 

MUSE Advisory Board Meeting~~January 22nd, 2003 
Minutes 

Attendance: CC Ulatowski, Tomek Ulatowski, Margaret Iacuaniello, Janet 
Stein, Mina Cohen, Kathleen Rzeplinski, Ronnie James, Mike Matheson, 
Jeremiah Siem, Ryan Olson Day, Ada B. Fine, Linda Cohen, Kim Bratton. 

Account Balances:  Checking Account:  13, 599.00 
                Mendo.Comm. Foundation:  14, 605.00 (in process of transferring) 

                                               Total: $28, 204.00 

Agenda Items: 
1. Approval of December Minutes; Mina motion, CC second. 
2. Financial Report; (see attached) Kathleen stated that we have been 
approved for non-profit status and she will now assume all financial 
responsibilities for MUSE! She has contacted CFMC to have moneys and 
information transferred and we have formally terminated our relationship 
with CFMC with the exception of needing Don Kirkpatrick‚s signature to 
complete the transaction.(Don will sign as soon as he returns from 
vacation.) It has been an extreme pleasure to work with this foundation 
and CC will write a formal thank you note to them, and Mina will include 
an informative and appreciative mention in the next MUSE newspaper 
article. 
3. Proposals (see section after general business) 

General Business: 
*MUSE Awards dinner date will change due to a conflict with the middle 
school‚s production of their spring musical, "The Music Man", which is 
sponsored in part by MUSE and will take place on May 16, 17 and 18th. 
*The benefit showing of "The Skin We're In" science documentary film 
date is still unknown. Mary will ask Ron Bowman for an update on this 
project. 
*Mina, CC and Deena will work with Kathleen on updating the database of 
all known donors to MUSE, including ticket buyers, rummage sale 
shoppers, etc. 
*They will also work together to streamline responses to donations: 
Kathleen will send copies of donations to CC, CC will draft and mail 
Thank You notes, 
Mina will continue to update the database as donations come in. 
*The Candlelight Inn Tour raised $2, 207.00 for donation to MUSE. We are 
very grateful to Susie Plocher for suggesting MUSE as a beneficiary and 
to all of the Inns, MUSE and community members for their help and 
participation, including the newly formed Grammar School Parent group. 
Mina will write a Thank You to Susie Plocher and the organizers of this 
event. 
*Tomek stated that the February MUSE meeting will be a focus on 
fundraising and the agenda must be directly related to brainstorming and 
planning for fundraising. 
*MUSE meetings will continue to be on the 4th Thursday of each month at 
3:40pm in the Middle School Library. The dates for the future scheduled 
MUSE meetings are as follows: 
Feb.27th, March 27th, April 24th, May 22nd and June 26th. Please try to 
come. 

Proposals: 
There were 10 proposals,eight were represented in person by the 
interested parties, and nine were granted funds! 

Requests: 
1. Owl Box Project, All School sites, Ronnie James. 
2. Art in Schools, Grammar/Middle Schools, Ada B. Fine 
3. Transportation to Lodge at the Woods, Grammar School, Margaret 
Iacuaniello 
4. Science/Math Instruments, Middle School, Jeremiah Siem and Ryan Olson 
Day 
5. Choral Festival Outfits, High School, Kim Bratton 
6. Culinary Arts, ROP, High Schools, Mike Matheson 
7. Ceramics, High School, Mike Matheson for Carey West 
8. Adaptive Physical Education, Grammar School, Margaret I. for Karen 
Timmer 
9. Bus Transportation Safety Seminar, All Schools, CC U. for Cynthia 
Oswald 
10. Behavioral Incentives, Grammar School, Anthony Catanzaro (not 
present) 

Grants Funded: 
1. $300.00:HS Ceramics, Art program, in connection with the Art Center, 
Kiln firing. 
2. $2000.00: HS Chorus, Professional Choral Outfits for Competitions 
3. $1000.00: MGS, MMS, Art with Ada B. Fine, Tentative 5hrs. per week 
through June, funds used for class time only, not for supplies and prep 
time. 
Total of  $3,300. from restricted account designated for the ARTS 
4. $3000.00: Culinary Arts Program, ROP/HS, Salary for 1 period, 1 
semester. 
5. $144.00: MGS, 15 students to travel to the Woods, 1 time per month 
through June. 
6. $2,500.00: All Sites, 1period of classroom biology workshop per 
grade, per site this semester. Natural alternatives to using pesticides 
on school grounds, through Owl Box Project in connection with MCRC, 
NCRCN, Woodlands and community. 
7. $160.00: MGS, Incentives‚ budget (movies, food, stickers, etc.) for 
Day Class. 
8. $500.00: MMS, Math/Science Lab Instrument (CBR,CBL2) for all student 
use. 
9. $4,200.00: MGS, Adaptive PE program, Salary through March, 2003. 
Total of $10,504.00 from unrestricted funds 

 A Grand total of $13,804.00 in grants to support excellent programs in 
our schools was awarded at the January, 2003 MUSE meeting 

Next MUSE Meeting, Thursday, Feb.27th at 3:40pm, Focus on Fundraising! 
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